
ORDINANCE NO. 1452 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF DES MOINES, WASHINGTON 

adopting the final budget for the City of Des Moines, Washington, 
for the fiscal year ending December 31, 2009, in summary form, 
ratifying and confirming revenues and expenditures previously 
implemented for fiscal year 2008, as such revenues and 
expenditures form the basis for development of the budget for 
fiscal year 2009, approving revenues and expenditures for fiscal 
year 2009, and temporarily suspending the effect of any 
ordinance, code provision or other City requirement with which 
the fund adjustments and transfers proposed by the City Manager 
for the 2008 budget might be inconsistent. 

WHEREAS, the City Manager for the City of Des Moines has 

prepared and submitted a preliminary budget for the fiscal year 
ending December 31, 2008 to the City Council and has filed this 
budget with the Finance Director, and 

WHEREAS, the City Council finds that the City Manager's 

proposed budget for fiscal year 2008 reflects revenues and 
expenditures that are intended to ensure provision of vital 
municipal services at acceptable levels, and 

WHEREAS, the City Council finds that the City Manager's 
proposed budget for fiscal year 2008 appropriately relies upon 
anticipated year-end balances derived from revenues and 
expenditures previously approved and authorized by the City 
Council as part of the City's budget for fiscal year 2007, and 

WHEREAS, the City Council finds that the fund adjustments 

and transfers proposed by the City Manager for fiscal year 2006 
are necessary and in the public's interest, and 

WHEREAS, by motion regularly passed, the Des Moines City 

Council scheduled a public hearing for November 15, 2007, to take 
public comment with respect to the proposed 2008 budget, and 

WHEREAS, notice of the public hearing was given to the 

public in accordance with law and a public hearing was held on 
the 15th day of November, 2007, and all persons wishing to be 
heard were heard; now therefore, 

THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF DES MOINES ORDAINS AS FOLLOWS: 

Sec. 1. The findings set forth in the preamble to this 

ordinance are hereby adopted and incorporated by reference. 

Sec. 2. Based on the findings adopted herein, the City 

Council temporarily suspends the effect of any ordinance, code 
provision or other City requirement with which the fund 
adjustments and transfers proposed by the City Manager for the 
2008 budget might be inconsistent. 
F 

Sec. 3. The fund adjustments and transfers proposed by 
the City Manager for fiscal year 2007, which are incorporated in 
the preliminary budget for fiscal year 2008, are hereby 
authorized and approved by the City Council. 

Sec. 4. Because the City's budget for fiscal year 2008 

relies upon anticipated year-end fund balances or shortages 
derived from revenues collected and expenditures incurred in 
fiscal year 2007, the City Council hereby ratifies and confirms 
all revenues, from whatever source derived, and expenditures 
incurred by the City to the extent such revenues and expenditures 
are in accordance with the City's budget for fiscal year 2007 or 










